

Saskatchewan Legislative Assembly

April 7, 2020

265 Legislative Building Regina, Saskatchewan S4S 0B3

Phone: (306) 787-7388 Fax: (306) 787-6247

Email: leader@ndpcaucus.sk.ca

The Honourable Scott Moe, E.C.S., M.L.A. Premier of Saskatchewan 226 Legislative Building REGINA SK S4S 0B3

Dear Premier Moe:

Saskatchewan people have come together in a remarkable way, embracing the challenging physical distancing measures necessary to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic. We know there will be many significant challenges in the weeks and months ahead and a spirit of collaborative effort is critical to overcoming those challenges. It is a time to have all hands on deck.

It is in that spirit that I write today to offer my services and those of the opposition caucus in working together for the best response to the current crisis, and repeat my suggestion that you establish a special committee to provide guidance and direction for the government's response to the COVID-19 pandemic.

That committee should include members from the Government and the Official Opposition Caucuses, along with leaders from all over the province — including First Nations and Métis leaders; municipal leaders; leaders in key sectors such as health, education, social services and justice; and business and labour leaders — to address both the immediate health crisis and the economic impacts going forward.

Saskatchewan people are asking their leaders to put aside their differences and work together to respond to this unprecedented challenge. My team and I are ready and eager to work collaboratively to build the best public health and economic response possible for the people of our province.

I look forward to your reply.

RMeile

Sincerely,

Ryan Meili

Leader of the Official Opposition





